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to the general taxpayer as a general consumer and what portion 
of the cost could equitably be charged back to the producer or 
the individuals which were being regulated by the agency. And 
we attempted to ao one other thing that as fees are proposed to 
be adjusted that they would not be spent so rapidly, that they 
would again have to be adjusted within a year or two or three 
as costs would increase if they do. And so the purpose is to 
be able to make an adjustment that would be valid or stable 
for at least some period of time. So if we go through the 
sheet you will notice it says "amendment #1" and "page 1" which 
will agree with what is in the red book, in the bill book as a 
committee amendment. The first one would create a two cents per 
hundredweight fee for manufactured milk. Currently there is 
virtually no receipts coming to the state for the inspection of 
these. It is essentially the same program or a similar program 
at least to what Grade A milk producers have and which current­
ly pay about 6 5 % of the cost for the inspection. The proposed 
fee in relation to the value of manufactured milk that the pro­
ducer level is slightly less than the proportionate cost for 
Grade A bill which is probably appropriate. The fee would gen­
erate as indicated on the sheet more than is used this year.
We did it for another reason also besides having the fee last 
for... without adjustment for a period of time but we also recog­
nize that it may take some time for some of these to be implemented 
and so the cost on an annualized basis, or the revenue rather on 
an annualized basis would would be the $110 thousand for example 
here but not necessarily could that be all collected in fiscal 
year ’82- * 8 3  but would in subsequent years. The next amendment 
cites to look at the amendment #13 dealing with the fire marshall 
which is the fourth page I guess of the handout and this is the 
combination of fee adjustments. One is a fee for the inspection 
of bars and hospital nursing homes that are made at the request 
of the licensing agency. The fee would range from...and a second 
one is to establish a fee for a range of five to one hundred dol­
lars for reviewing building blueprints and shop drawings which 
are required by law for them to do but it would establish a fee 
that would have some relation to time involved and finally it 
would also establish a three dollar fee for each inspection or 
investigation report that is provided to insurance companies 
which they do a number of those. Also it authorizes a $100 fee 
for second inspections. One of the concepts that I'll mention 
three or four times is where the agency, even though there may 
be a very small fee initially which we did not change or in some 
cases no fee, but if the agency had to come back a third time to 
make sure a compliance with fire standards or health standards, 
that by then there would be a fee and a substantial fee that 
would have to be paid and it is more of an encouragement for the 
establishment being inspected to get into compliance quickly.
Then the next one deals with the increase in the annual fee 
for livestock markets, slight adjustments in each of those. It
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